
From Our Pastors 

Grand Harbour, N. B. 
Dear Highway Readers: 

I want to thank you good folk who have 
been praying for me during my illness, for 
the many nice get-well cards I received, and 
for the telegram from our Superintendent. I 
do appreciate these gestures of kindness. 

I was unable to preach for four Sundays, b 1t 
since that IT have been preaching each Sunday 
and conducting my prayer meetings. The 

doctors tell if I am careful T will regain my 

health and be able to carry on my ministry. 
Since suffering this heart attack the Lord 

has been so real to me, and I feel resigned to 
whatever the future holds for me. 

I am fortunate to be the pastor of such people 

who keep me reminded that they are not expect- 

ing me to do more than I feel able to. No pastor 

could ask for a kinder people. They have stood 
by us with their prayers and have been good 

to us in every way. 

Keep praying for us that we may be com- 
pletely restored. 

Your In His Work, 

H. E. Mullen 

Bethany Bible College, 

Yarmouth, iN: -S. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

Since we have recently changed locations, 

we would like to give a report. It was our 

privilege to pastor our Woodstock church for 

over seven years. Although we did not see 

spectacular things take place during our pas- 

torate there, yet we did see some steady pro- 

gress made. A number of individuals found 
the Lord as Saviour and Sanctifier and several 
united with the church. 

Since there were many repairs and improve- 

ments needed on both church and parsonage 
our good people there made it a point to under- 
take some special project each year. God help- 
ed them to see those projects accomplished. 
This past Spring they had as their goal for 
this year two things, to install an oil burner 
in the furnace to convert it so as to burn oil, 
and to insulate the main auditorium. As we left 
the work on the furnace was nearly completed 
and plans were well under way regarding the 
insulating. 
Our last year there, was especially encour- 

aging with a marked increase in Sunday School 
attendance and also Church attendance. We ex- 
pect to hear good reports from this part of 
God’s vineyard in the future as they continue 
to march on with the Lord. We believe God is 
going to reward their faithfulness. 

Before we left the Young People of our 
Sunday School class gathered for a social even- 
ing and gave us a purse of money. Then the 
people of the church packed the parsonage 
another evening and gave us another purse of 
money. We appreciate very much all that these 
good people did and we pray that God shall 
reward them richly for their goodness to us 
both in the material realm and by their prayers 
and faithful support. 

We found it rather difficult to leave as 
Woodstock had grown very dear to us. There 
too, we had made the acquaintance of some 
of God’s choicest people. But we felt God was 
leading and so we endeavoured to follow 
where He led. 
As we are beginning our new work here we 

ask an interest in the prayers of God’s people 

everywhere. We need Him so much. We trust 

The King’s Highway 

too, that you will especially remember Beth- 

any. Bethany is yours. We covet, for it, first 

of all your earnest prayers that God might 
continue to bless Bethany. Then, as business 

manager, we ask you to help answer your own 

prayers by supporting Bethany financially. 
We rejoice in our wonderful Saviour. 

Rev. and Mrs. Bert Hicks 

SPECIAL GIFTS FOR FOREIGN 
MISSIONS 

Four Primitive Baptist Churches of the 
Tobique, N. B., area have sent in offerings in 

support of our foreign mission work. The 
churches, with their gifts totalling $93.10 are: 
Everett, Lerwick, Arthurette, and Plaster 
Rock, all in New Brunswick, are near Perth. 
This much appreciated interest in our mis- 

sionary work is to be maintained through a 
monthly offering the first Sunday of each 
month. This plan was born with these churches 
through missionary interest awakened under 
the ministry of Miss Uta Chase and encour- 
aged by the pastor of the churches, Rev. D. E. 
Pike. The amount referred to above will be 
used to help in the purchasing and equipping 
of a tent to be used in evangelistic. work in 

Africa. May God bless the people of these 
churches and their good pastor for this splen- 
did gesture. 

MISSIONARY CONVENTIONS | 
—— 

Rev. Dale McClain, Deputational Secretary 
of the Oriental Missionary Society, will hold 
missionary conventions and two-day meetings 
with a number of our pastors and churches 
Oct. 26-Nov. 20. His itinerary will begin at 
Moncton and end at Fredericton with many 
of our churches, including Bethany Bible Col- 
lege, being visited. These meetings are being 
arranged through our Foreign Mission Board. 

WE REQUEST THAT... 

“Prayers, 

made for... 

Rev. E. R. Watson, who has been very ill 
in Kings County Memorial Hospital, Sussex, 
N. B., suffering from jaundice and a gall 
stone attack. Brother Watson is now at home 
(Head of Millstream, N. B.) and is improving. 
Rev. Kenneth Jewett, of Meductic, N. B., 

who has been very sick and may have to 
undergo a major operation. Brother Jewett’s 
address: Meductic, N. B. 

supplications, intercessions be 

DON’T KID YOURSELF! 

You Can’t Grow Petunias from an Onion Seed! 
God’s Law of the Harvest is as dependable 

as its Author. You can only reap in Eternity 
what you sow in Time. We may fool others, 
and even kid yourselves into believing we are 
something we are not, but, remember, God is 
not mocked. He knows the real YOU and will 
reward you accordingly. No matter how good 
an actor, how clever a hypocrite we may be, 
there is coming a day when we will get exactly 
what we deserve and the whole world will 
know us as we really are. Honestly now, does 
that comfort or frighten you? “He that soweth 
to his flesh shall of the flesh reap corruption; 
but he that soweth to the Spirit shall of the 
Spirit reap life everlasting.” The wise man will 
sow good, honest seed in this life that he may 
reap a good, honest reward in the life hereafter. 

Louise Hollett 

Evangelists’ Slate 

H. R. INGERSOLL’S SLATE 

Oct. 11 - 23—Fredericton. 
Oct. 26 - Nov. 6—Perth. 

Nov. 13 - 27—Truro. 
Nov. 30 - Dec. 11—Sussex. 

H. S. MULLEN’S SLATE 

Windsor, N. S,, Oct. 30-Nov. 13. 

DeVERNE MULLEN’S SLATE 

Oct. 19-30 United Missionary Church, 
Gormley, Ontario. 

PAUL MULLEN’S SLATE 

Newmarket Ontario—OQct. 12-23. 

Windsor, N. S. (Mullen Trio)—Oct. 
Nov. 13. 

Truro, N. S.—Nov. 16-27. 

Sussex, N. B.—Nov. 30-Dec. 11. 

30- 

J. A. MacKENZIE 

Blissfield, N. B.—Oct. 9-23. 
Havelock, N. S.—Oct. 30-Nov. 13. 
Sandford, Ne: Sins Novil 15:27. 
Woods Harbour, N. S.—Nov. 29-Dec. 11. 
Marysville, N. B.—Dec. 30-Jan. 29. 

RADIO BROADCASTS 

MORNING DEVOTIONS BROADCAST 
FROM CFNB, FREDERICTON, N. B. 

8.30 - 9.00 A. M. 

Rev. G. R. Symonds, 10th of each month, 
Rev. B. C. Cochrane, 27th of each month. 
Rev. J. A. Owens, 30th of each month, 

BROADCASTS BY REV. RALPH 

HOBSON 

The following broadcasts are being con- 
ducted by Rev. Ralph Hobson: MOMENTS 
OF MEDITATION, from CJCH, Halifax, 
N. S., each Saturday at 7.45 a. m., and CILS, 
Yarmouth, N. S., each Monday at 7.00 p. m.; 
GLOBAL MISSIONS, each Sunday at 9.15 
a. m. from CFBC, St. John, N. B., 930 on the 
dial. 

BECAUSE YOU PRAYED 

Because you prayed— 
God touched our lips with coals from altar 

fire, 

Gave Spirit-fullness, and did so inspire 
That when we spoke, sin-blinded souls did 

see; 
Sin-chains were broken; captives were made 

free. 
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